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Special Health Services

Medical Advisory Council Meeting
Microsoft Teams (Virtual) Meeting
May 10, 2025 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
	Attendance:

	Appointed Medical Advisory Council Members


	Laura Schield, MD; Justin Horner, MD; Carrie Ranum, MD; Myra Quanrud, MD; Amanda Dahl, MD; Blake Feil, DDS; Brady Ness, MD; Jackie Quisno, MD; Christopher Decock, MD

	Special Health Services (SHS) Unit/HHS Staff
	Joan Connell, MD, Medical Director; Kimberly Hruby, Unit Director; Heather Kapella, Program Administrator; Tina Feigitsch, Claims & Eligibility Administrator; Kristi Stamness, Medical Claims Service Specialist; Amy Burke, Newborn Screening Nurse Consultant; Anastasia Stepanov, Epidemiologist; 


	Other Continuous Representation 
	Krista Fremming, Interim Medicaid Director; Sarah Carlson, Family Advisory Council Designee/Family Voices of ND; Joe Liccini, Family Advisory Council Designee; Cassandra Bartelson, Family Advisory Council Designee; Iman Moore, Family Advisory Council Designee

	

	Welcome and Introductions
	Kimberly Hruby, Unit Director for Special Health Services, provided gratitude and appreciations for the time all have spent towards the Medical Advisory Council meeting and commitments that have been made to the unit. Introductions were given by the council members and attendees. 


	Special Health Services Update
	Kimberly Hruby provided an overview of Special Health Services (SHS) and briefly reviewed the meeting agenda and handouts. She also introduced the new HHS Commissioner, Wayne Salter, who was not able to attend the meeting.
Kimberly briefly discussed the upcoming comprehensive Maternal and Child Health (MCH) Needs Assessment. Stakeholders from the Family and Medical Advisory Councils will more than likely be reached out to for feedback on a survey that NDSU is helping MCH staff develop and disseminate. Feedback will help MCH staff establish the priorities in North Dakota for the next five years. 
The following SHS Statistical Reports were reviewed by Tina Feigitsch, and she indicated that reports look a little different this year due to the new reporting system: 

· Program Data Report which showed 1,102 children were served in Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 23. This was a decrease from FFY 22 (1,137).
· Health Care Coverage/Insurance Report which revealed that in FFY 23, 49% of children had private insurance, 34% had ND Medicaid, .27% had CHIP, .01% had access to IHS, and approximately 17% of children either had no insurance coverage or their status was unknown. SHS wants to ensure health care coverage is adequate for all children and act as a secondary payer that fills the gaps for what other payers do not. Tina mentioned the uninsured rate may be a little high due to staff not knowing a source of coverage, so the system reads it as uninsured/unknown. Tina works hard to provide care coordination to families with a lack of insurance to ensure they are aware of their options. SHS also has a contract with Family Voices of North Dakota to help with this support for families as well. 
· Claims Payment Report which demonstrated that SHS has paid $146,928 in FFY 23 for CSHCN compared to FFY 22 where SHS paid $243,475. This amount had decreased due to SHS programmatic changes implemented a couple of years ago. 
· Data regarding conditions with the highest number of children receiving claims payment along with conditions for which SHS has paid the most.  Heart Conditions (25 children), Diabetes (23 children), ADD/ADHD (14 children), Asthma (12 children), and Syndromes (11 children) were conditions with the highest number of children receiving claims payment. Diabetes ($43,031), Cleft Lip and Palate ($15,368), and Cancer ($13,875) were the conditions for which SHS has paid the most. 
Tina mentioned they are now able to gather data on denied claims. Most of the denials they are seeing are due to missing medical records. SHS requires medical records for all claims to make sure they are for the eligible condition. Jaime Hauff has been doing outreach to providers to let them know they need to resubmit with the records, but this continues to be an issue. Lastly, Tina mentioned that the Financial Coverage Program application is now available online on the SHS webpage. 
Amy Burke provided a brief update on how the Newborn Screening (NBS) program applied for the PROPEL grant, which is a continuation of funding that came out two years ago. This is for five years of funding; if awarded, they plan to address education gaps for providers, specifically focusing on the prenatal aspects of education, and expanding long-term follow-up services. 
Amy reviewed current NBS data and let the group know that next year they will have data on the newly added conditions of Pompeii and MPS1. According to their data, the majority of children with a condition identified through NBS are west of the Missouri River, which is interesting. Amy reviewed data regarding the refusal rates and how they are seeing a significant increase in both home births and hospital births. They are working hard to better understand why refusals are increasing and how they can provide education to families and providers. Amy questioned the group on how to best address this issue. It was mentioned that the conversations need to start in the OBGYN or lay midwife office. The education needs to be provided very early in care. It was also mentioned that it is not just NBS that is being refused, it is other screening and treatments. Amy plans to continue to work on this issue and let the group know that if they need brochures on NBS for their office, they can contact her to get those.
Heather Kapella reviewed Critical Congenital Heart Disease (CCHD) data as she has been providing care coordination to families identified with CCHD since SHS is now getting more reports due to CCHD being a mandated reportable condition. Roughly 75% of the families that are contacted participate in the follow up. Data will continue to be analyzed as times goes on. 


	Medical Services Update
	Krista Fremming provided remarks on behalf of the DHHS. She highlighted programmatic updates that have occurred within the Department which impact CSHCN:
· Medicaid Unwinding Update
· The continuous eligibility requirement that existed during the pandemic ended March 31, 2023. Staff had to go through and complete reviews on everyone enrolled to see if they still qualify for NDMA. They just wrapped up their unwinding timeline on April 30th. Krista shared some data on the most up-do-date information regarding renewals. 

· Just over 60% of individuals retained their coverage. The primary reasons people were disenrolled included excess income or individuals not returning information back to the Medicaid office, which is not a new issue. They launched a public communications campaign to help with this. 

· Self-Service Portal
· This is the most efficient and streamlined way to submit information to Medicaid and helps individuals understand what is going on with the status of their eligibility. They can submit information regarding their eligibility through the portal. Within the portal, you can apply for other economic assistance programs as well. The Childcare Assistance Program was expanded greatly last legislative session, so now many more families qualify for that program. 
· Krista also shared information on the newly created self-help and tutorial videos for both members and trusted partners who are looking for more information or are needing help to apply. It also provides information on how to use the self-service portal. 
· Who to reach out to within the Medicaid office:
·  For member eligibility and enrollment, it is best to contact the customer support center.
· The Medicaid Provider Manual contains various areas to contact depending on your question. There is a new landing page on the Medicaid website that has provider guidelines, manuals, and policies.

· Krista also shared a document with some of the key contacts in Medicaid with contact information.  


	SHS Financial Coverage Program
	Dr. Connell started the discussion around two potential conditions to add to the SHS Financial Coverage Program eligibility list. These conditions were for childhood apraxia of speech and auditory processing disorder. 
· For each condition being considered and discussed, a scoring rubric was also reviewed. These conditions are difficult as they meet some of the criteria, but not in the traditional sense of other conditions. The conditions have a significant amount of subjectivity when diagnosing, which makes it difficult. 
· After further discussion, it was decided that Dr. Schield would take the topic of auditory processing disorder back to her national groups in October of 2024 to see what the latest research and information is showing. Once more information is obtained, it could be sent out to the council for feedback. If necessary, the council could then bring this condition back up for discussion at the next MAC meeting in 2025. 
· It was also suggested that during that meeting, the council could invite an audiologist to participate in the discussion as well. 
· Dr. Quanrud made a motion to move forward with this plan. Dr. Carver seconded. Motion was approved. 
· Childhood apraxia of speech did not meet criteria particularly because the therapy is speech therapy, which does not meet the complexity requirements. 

Dr. Connell then moved on to two other diagnoses to consider adding to the SHS Financial Coverage Program eligibility list. These conditions were mitochondrial disorders and pyruvate dehydrogenase disorders. 
· Discussion was had and Dr. Quanrud made a motion to approve these conditions as eligible conditions. Dr. Sondrol seconded. Motion was approved. 

Next, Dr. Connell introduced the topic of SHS coverage for GLP1 agonist, like Ozempic, with the understanding that several insurance companies, including Medicaid, do not cover these medications. 
· The biggest concern is due how expensive the drugs are, if SHS covers these, the client will max out their $5,000 limit and the client will then need to stop taking the medication until their new benefit year with SHS kicks in.  However, data shows that even being on it for a short amount of time can potentially be beneficial. 
· It was mentioned that if SHS covers, it will need to be for specific conditions only, such as metabolic syndrome. 
· Dr. Carver made a motion for SHS to cover GLP1 agonist limited to only those with metabolic syndrome. Dr. Dahl seconded. Motion was approved.
Tina Feigitsch provided background on a few situations she had encountered with clients with post concussive syndrome, which is currently covered under the category of acquired brain injury. She wanted the council’s opinion on exactly what services should be covered for this condition and for how long. It is difficult as head injuries could potentially lead to chronic issues, but every situation is unique and is based off the severity of the injury. 

· It was discussed that it would be helpful for SHS to have a better set of criteria for post concussive syndrome before approving any new client for this condition. 

· Dr. Connell, Dr. Sondrol, and Dr. Shield will work together to develop criteria and present it at the next 2025 MAC meeting. 

Tina also introduced the topic of implementing a policy requiring families to submit cost share documentation/expenses within 30 days. 

· Tina was running into issues when she would receive cost share expenses six months to one year late from families. Having to then go back and make manual adjustments was causing challenges in the claims processing system and giving them multiple errors. 

· It was discussed that sometimes there are billing delays, so families do not receive their bill in a timely manner. 

· Trevor Vannett made a motion that families have 60 days to submit cost share expenses to SHS (Tina) with the caveat that if there is a billing issue, the family can notify Tina who can accommodate. Dr. Quanrud seconded. Motion passed. 


	Business/Minutes
	Dr. Connell requested a motion to approve the May 2023 meeting minutes. Minutes were reviewed.
· Trevor Vannett made a motion to approve the minutes. Dr. Schield seconded. Motion passed.


	Follow Up Items

	Jaime Hauff provided an update on a discussion the MAC had last meeting regarding the number of children on the Financial Coverage program who are following up with a specialist at least annual. 
· For the time period of 10/1/22-10/1/23, 151 total children were on the program and 108 of those children saw a specialist. That is roughly 73% of the kids on the program that are seeing a specialist at least once a year.  


	Closing Remarks/Wrap-Up
	Those present with memberships due for a 2-year term renewal were discussed, and the following was decided: 

· Dr. Carver-no
· Dr. Sondrol-yes
· Dr. Feil-yes
· Dr. Ranum-yes
· Dr. Dahl-yes
Dr. Connell thanked all that attended the Medical Advisory meeting and for all the great input on the agenda items that were discussed. 
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